Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the December 1, 2020 Meeting
DRAFT
Welcome and Roll Call: Mr. Sampson welcomed the attendees and a roll call was taken. 
Committee Members present: Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Chad Farr, Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Shelly McDermott, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Ms. Carmella Ferreira, Mr. Anthony Ford (first alternate).
Committee Members Absent: Mr. Steve Hillyer, Mr. Angel Torres (second alternate)
Others Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Mr. Brian Sigman, Mr. Andrew Norton, Mr. Frank Roberts, Mr. Daryl Pease
Minutes from September 24, 2020 meeting:  MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Farr, and seconded by Mr. Pelaggi, to adopt the minutes from the September 24, 2020 meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  
Old Business

Budget Update: Mr. Sampson reported that the budget remains relatively stable with approximately $1.1 million in funds, due in large part to the receipt of the $325,000 sponsorship payment from PepsiCo received shortly after the last meeting in September. Commissions from vending machines remain at much lower levels than pre-COVID monthly averages. 
Regulations  Subcommittee update: No update at this time. The subcommittee will reconvene shortly. 
Vending Contract- Pepsi transition update: Mr. Sampson reported that thus far Pepsi has installed approximately 80 percent of the vending machines that are needed to replace the vending machines at the locations previously served by the prior contractor. 
New Business

 A MOTION by Mr. Farr, seconded by Ms. Ferreira, to amend the agenda to add Mobile Ice Cream Concessions Truck- Town of Glastonbury. Motion passed unanimously.    
Operator Facilities: Mr. Sampson reported on the facilities that are currently open during this pandemic, and the seasonal locations that have closed for the season. The pandemic continues to delay facility re-opening plans. DMV has requested that our concession stands at their smaller facilities be removed to make room for extra seating areas for public health and safety concerns for the near future. Their request was granted, and the concession equipment has been stored. 
A concern was raised about the Pandemic Unemployment Assistance Program ending on December 31, 2020. As of this date it has not been extended. One suggestion discussed was asking the building authorities if the Vending Facility Managers could open their facilities on a limited basis to sell items such as snacks, beverages and pre-made sandwiches to earn some income.     
Field Representative Assistance: Mr. Sampson stated that he continues to meet remotely with his staff to make sure everyone is doing their due diligence in reaching out to each Vending Facility Manager to hear their individual questions and concerns. Discussion took place on whose responsibility it is to provide personal protective equipment at each of the open vending facilities and who is responsible for obtaining it. Mr. Sigman responded that as business owners, the Vending Facility Managers must follow the Governor’s reopening instructions and have the required safety features and protective equipment in place. The protocols will be redistributed to all of the Vending Facility Managers.  
United States Coast Guard Academy (USCGA): Mr. Sampson was informed by Terry Smith from the National Federation of the Blind about a food service opportunity at the Coast Guard Academy in New London that will become available in 2021. Based on information provided by Mr. Smith, Mr. Sigman wrote to the designated contracting officers at the Coast Guard to request additional information. His request was acknowledged, stating that the Coast Guard would utilize this request as part of their marketing research. No further details were provided. 

Mr. Norton provided an overview of the formal opinion issued by the Connecticut Attorney General in 2005 which concluded that the authorizing state statutes do not indicate that the agency can contract with a third party to operate vending facilities. A statutory clarification would be necessary if the agency wished to consider a teaming partner for the operation of a food service facility, which is the model that is utilized at the Randolph-Sheppard military dining locations in most other states.

Mr. Sigman stated that when he has additional information available on the Coast Guard location he will let the committee know so that further discussion on this topic can occur at that time. Mr. Sigman also will follow up with Mr. Smith to gather additional information on how other states are delivering these services at military dining facilities.

Mobile Ice Cream Concessions Truck- Town of Glastonbury: Mr. Sampson reported that the town of Glastonbury has informed the bureau of a mobile ice cream vending opportunity to serve their three aquatic facilities in that town during summer months. Discussion took place as to what would be required to accept this opportunity. An ice cream truck would be needed, along with the associated costs for insuring and maintaining it. There would need to be a driver for the truck, adding payroll costs to the operation. There was discussion on whether this would be a profitable opportunity if a vending facility manager had an ice cream truck, thus limiting the cost to the Business Enterprise Program. Committee members recognized that while this might be an option if it was known for certain that the vending facility manager selected for this location would use their own truck and assume the costs of maintaining it, the committee needed to make a decision based on the information that is presently available. 

MOTION: A motion was made by Shelly McDermott, seconded by David Pelaggi, to waive this location at this time. Motion passed unanimously.

Agency Matters
Health & Safety Measures & protocols during COVID: Mr. Sampson reminded everyone that very important safety protocols as previously distributed need to be followed by the Vending Facility Managers. The assigned Field Representatives are available to assist with guidance. Due to social distancing requirements, wherever possible the meetings with the Field Representatives will be done virtually.       
Staffing Update: Mr. Sampson stated that a decision was made to not refill his previous position of Fiscal Administrative Officer at this time to save expenses. His former fiscal job duties will be divided among three people in the agency’s centralized fiscal bureau. 
Open Forum: Ms. McDermott inquired about a previous request she had about changes to mailing addresses. Mr. Sampson will follow-up.
Adjournment: MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Farr, seconded by Mr. Fatorma, to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m.
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